
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Volume 26  Number 10     Windmill Fourth Day Group                October 2016 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                      

October 20 – Beeville First 
Baptist  

November 17 – Beeville 
FUMC 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

Christ is counting on you!   
We put on our lanyard with 
cross attached and prepare to 
do an Emmaus thing, but how 
often do we run a finger 
across the back and say, "Oh, 
yeah! There are words we 
were told when we finished 
our walk, Christ is counting 
on me!"                                  
In our church, our family life, 
and in our fourth day Christ is 
counting on me:  TO MAKE 
A DIFFERENCE.  Being 
Christ-like is not easy, but 
rewarding.  It is an 
opportunity to be a witness to 
needing people.  It is a chance 
to be hurt and to suffer for 
what we believe and, yet it is 
trusting that God does not 
leave us or forsake us.            
1 Peter 3:14-16 reminds us of 
the reward for suffering and 
faithfulness: 
 BLESSEDNESS.  This is not 
always financial riches, but "it 
is no secret what God can do". 

De Colores, 

Don Taylor 

 

 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
The first week of September 
my wife, sister, niece and I 
drove to Las Vegas where  
my niece and I attended four 
full days of seminars and 
demonstrations.  On our way 
we planned on stopping in 
Santa Fe, New Mexico. Our 
purpose was to see the 
inexplicable stairs in Chapel 
of Our Lady of Light. I don’t 
have enough space to tell the 
whole story of the stairs but if 
you have access to the 
internet you can google the 
Chapel and read the story. I 
had goose bumps upon goose 
bumps reading and listening 
to the story of the stairs.  
No one knew the man who 
built the stairs and no one has 
heard of him and/or seen of 
him since. He showed up, 
built the stairs and left town. 
No one knew were the wood 
came from because it’s not 
native to New Mexico. 
Architects and engineers are 
amazed at the construction. 
I could truly feel the Holy 
Spirit in the Chapel. Each 
morning when I have my 
prayer time I pray to be filled 
with the Spirit. Once we 
realize that we need to be 
See Frank page 2 
 
 
 

 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Important Announcements! 

CANDLELIGHT for Walk #1856 – October 8th at 8:00 pm.  Please try to be there to support our 
pilgrims. 

CLOSING for Walk# 1856 – October 9th at 3:30 pm. 

Kairos #42 is October 27-30. If you are interested in helping in any way or working on the team contact 
Tucker Rackley at 361-290-1872.  You can help by baking cookies, donating money for the meals for the 
weekend, or by filling the prayer chains. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

 

 

                                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Prayer List 

Stephanie Bottom  Liz Perez 

Paula Cervenka  Nancy Pase 

Rick Fancher   Adrian Sampayo 

Jerry Kolb   Marla Scott 

Gabe Perez   Beth Tatum 

Families of Verna Mae Pargmann, Nettie Ratliff, 
and Iris Windham 

 

     

   

 

 

 

Glenda Baker 

Karnes City, Tx 

Fourth Day Speaker 

September 2016 

 

Frank continued from page 1                                                                                                                             
filled spiritually, we’ll live lives of true authenticity.  
 
May all your 4th days be filled with the Spirit! 
 
 “Do not get drunk on wine, be filled with the Spirit”. Ephesians 5:18. 
 
See you all at the gatherings! 
De Colores!                                                                                                                                                           
Frank Schulenburg 

 
 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Sandy Benavidez 

Lay Director 
Walk # 64 

April 20-23, 2017 
 

 

God has been moving on the hearts of our community.  Thank you 
Community for your support. Team selection was on 9/18/2016 and it is looking like 
the making of the best walk ever! God did a wonderful job of bringing the people he 
wanted on the team. He went so far as to bring extra people that could serve on the 
team. Remember the team fees are $228.00 and are due as soon as possible.   

 I ask the community to keep our hearts and ears open for pilgrams. As of 
today I have none, but I trust in the Lord to fill this walk with team members and 
pilgrims. I thank the Lord for what has been done and will be done. 

De Colores, 

Sandy Benevidez 

361-449-0094 
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Ana Carter        

Lay Director    

Walk  #1856  

October 6-9    2016 

 

 

 

In just a few short weeks, we will be begin the BEST WALK EVER!  We had our 
last team meeting at First Presbyterian Church in Beeville Sat Sept 17th.  The 
conference room team heard the last five talks, and the outside team worked on the 
final preparations. We are preparing for a full walk.  
 
I pray each of you join us for candlelight service (8PM) on Saturday, October 8th 
and closing ceremony (3:30PM) on Sunday, October 9th.  
                                                                                   I ask you to please continue to 
keep this Walk #1856, the team, sponsors, and the pilgrims God is going to bring to 
this walk in your prayers.   
 
	
  
  

De Colores! 

Ana Carter 
8201 Dorado Dr. Apt 513 
Odessa, TX  79765 
361-537-3588 
ramjdcarter@aol.com 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Schulenburg      (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Beth Tatum                   (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Glenn Ford 
Jon Richardson          Glenda Harbaugh 
Mark Garcia          Glenda Baker 
Marla Scott          Frank Gonzales 
Terry Billman          Lou Schulenburg 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Windmill Emmaus , 
P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78104.  If you already have a subscription, Danny Dobson will notify you when you 
need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and 
Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund              $17691.40 

Scholarship Fund     $4896.00 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $591.00  

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 
be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 
Beeville, Texas 78104. 

 

  


